
Town of Stephenson and Village of Crivitz
Committee Meeting Report

Committee: Shared Services Date: 3/19/2024 Time: 6:00 PM

Members Ginger Deschane Public Amy Grandaw, President Village of Crivitz
Present: Present: Mike Kudick, President Town of Stephenson

Stew Swanson, Trustee Village of Crivitz
Members of the Public

Staff Kaitlin Deschane, Clerk-Treasurer 
Present Shawn Veriha, Police Chief 

Synopsis of Discussion Proposed Action
1

Who?
Chief Veriha talked to the Coleman Chief and the contract is what gives her the power to enforce

laws in the Town of Pound. She is not deputized. It was asked if the Chief talks with the sheriff
about deputization and the chief has not recently. The Town of Stephenson will have their clerk

look at the contract on there end before approval after the Village removes boat patrol and
updates the road boundary for the Extraterritorial Zone. Chief Veriha stated that he created a

road boundary for the extraterritorial zone, which would allow the village officers to patrol and
be able to be called, the town will not be charged for this area, only charging when the Town of

Stephenson calls them out. We need to give dispatch about a 2 weeks lead time after the
contract to gets signed to begin patroling. Town of Stephenson will get us their updated

ordinances so the officers can issue citations to their court, would the village consider changing
courts? The villages contract is up their this year or next year then we can reevaluate.

What?
Where?

Why?
How?

When?

Deadline?

Agenda Items

Richard Belanger

Police Shared Services Details and Clarifications


